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Our first meeting of the New Year was mostly concerned with various highways and safety issues, which have been taken up with the appropriate authorities – Rugby Borough Council and Warwickshire County Council.  We are still waiting for the road safety signs at the entrances to the village to be done, as I’m sure villagers will have noticed.  We have been promised that they definitely be completed by the end of March and we will continue to chase this matter up.

Changes in planning law and local planning policies mean that we should probably update the housing needs and planning aspects of our Parish Plan.  We are seeking expert advice on this.
Work on the new bus shelter has continued over the last few weeks – as weather has allowed.  We owe a real debt of gratitude to those villagers who have given so generously of their time, money, expertise and energy to this project.  We shall be having a formal ‘Opening Ceremony’ and unveiling of a commemorative plaque in the Spring.  It will be good to have village noticeboards again, but information will continue to be posted on the village website too.
The increase in our precept (the parish element of your Council Tax) was submitted in early January, and this will result in an increase of around £2 on your annual bill.  This does mean we shall continue to cover our annual commitments – Clerk costs, insurance, grass-cutting and the like, and still be able to respond to unforeseen expenses.

On behalf of the Parish Council I wish you all a very happy New Year.

Diana Turner

Chair of the Parish Council
